DEPARTMENT OF TRADE

1 VICTORIA STREET LONDON SWIH OET

Telephone 01-215 7877



PWI

From the Secretary of State

Tim Lankester Esq Private Secretary to the Prime Minister 10 Downing Street Whitehall SW1

28 August 1979

Dear Tim

In his letter to you of 20 July concerning executive perks, Richard Broadbent sought comments from sponsor departments on the position in the nationalised industries for which they are responsible. This letter deals with British Airways (BA), the British Airports Authority (BAA) and the Civil Aviation Authority (CAA) and is based on our own knowledge without reference to the industries themselves.

Both BA and the BAA provide cars for some senior executives. In the case of the BAA this amounts to around 30 cars. We do not have a figure for BA but we believe the practice is on a small scale compared to the total size of the business. There are no allocated cars in the CAA which operates a car pool very similar to that which exists for Government Departments. Since a number of nationalised industries provide cars for senior personnel, the practices of BA and the BAA do not represent any disparity within the public sector.

The other main executive perk of which we know is the entitlement to free first class air travel for life which is enjoyed by members of the main British Airways Board. We are not sure how this ranks for taxation purposes under existing arrangements and would probably have to approach BA to get a clearer idea of this. It would appear to be unique in the public sector and, whilst there would be no justification for excluding it from any proposals to alter the tax provisions relating to perks, my Secretary of State does not wish to take separate action to remove or reduce the existing arrangements at this present moment. We are at a delicate stage in the Government's relationship with the Board and we shall need their full co-operation to achieve a smooth transition to a public limited company and a successful share flotation.

From the Secretary of State I am copying this letter to Andrew Duguid (Industry), Genie Flanagan (Transport), Bill Burroughs (Energy), David Edmonds (Environment), Richard Broadbent (Treasury), Jim Buckley (Lord President's Office) and Martin Vile (Cabinet Office). Your sincerely Mugh Battett H W BARTLETT Private Secretary